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Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, August 17, 2015
Denver Botanic Gardens
The meeting opened with a report from Mike Kintgen on his various trips partially sponsored by Plant Select® to Argentina. He presented a list of plants that they observed that he felt may have some potential for Plant Select® program. He stated they are focused more on genera not specific species. 

Link to Mike’s photo album of potential plants: https://www.flickr.com/photos/99619973@N06/sets/72157655083100733/)
Original folder: https://picasaweb.google.com/113127824421831480802/PotentialPlantSelectPlantsFromArgentina?authkey=Gv1sRgCICM8IG5x_HAkgE&feat=directlink
Link to Marcela Ferreyra’s original album: https://www.flickr.com/photos/122935534@N04/sets/72157649108592838/page2/
Sarada moved and Brian seconded approval of minutes from the June 8, 2015 meeting held at Colorado State University. Motion passed.

Pat Hayward then went over the financial report and the report was received by the board. Pat stated that sales of booklet have now accounted for the cost of printing them.

The committee then reviewed a contract from Timber Press to publish our second book on Plant Select® plants. She stated our lawyer, Gene Pielin, and she have reviewed the contract in detail and find it acceptable now after Timber Press and we have made some changes. The goal is to have the book available in 2017 which would be the 20th anniversary of Plant Select®. It will be a softcover book and sell for $24.95 and they will initially print seven thousand copies.

Brian moved to accept the contract as written and Sarada seconded. Motion passed.

The board then discussed the letters that were previously sent to Fulcrum Press about copyright from the first Plant Select® book and about copyright for the book.  A motion was made to again send a letter to Fulcrum about these copyright issues from the first book.

Matt made the motion to send another letter and Jeff seconded. Motion carried.

Pat Hayward then discussed a meeting she had with Tim Buchanan and the City of Fort Collins concerning some tree selections that he has made over last 30 years. She stated they were receptive to the idea of possibly having Plant Select® promote some of these trees. The trademark name “Choice City” was suggested as a potential name for these trees and the name is likely available from U.S. Patents & Trademarks Office for use on live plants. It would cost approximately nine hundred and seventy five dollars to start the process. Plant Select® will wait to hear from the City of Fort Collins and Tim Buchanan if they desire to pursue this further. 

No formal action was taken by the board concerning this topic at this time.

Jim Klett gave a report on the new Colorado State University Horticulture Center. He stated that the headhouse is almost completed and the greenhouse complex should be completed in the next month or so. Plant Select® will have two desks in the new facility. Pat Hayward and Carla Tews have now moved into the facility. The Stadium Garden Support Building is complete and students supporting the existing Arboretum and perennial garden are working out of that building for maintenance of the remainder of grounds at that site. The greenhouses and headhouse and Quonsets are scheduled to be demolished at the end of August. The development of the remainder of the grounds are currently being discussed and hopefully will eventually develop into new Stadium Gardens and include the current arboretum and perennial gardens on the site.

The board then discussed several new members for Plant Select®. The first potential new member is Highland Meadow Nursery from Molalla, Oregon. They request to become a propagator member and specialize in woody plants and grasses.

Sarada moved and Matt seconded to accept Highland Meadow Nursery as a new propagator member of Plant Select®. Motion passed.

The second potential new member is John Holmlund Nursery in Boring, Oregon. They especially want to grow Hot Wings® Maple. 

Matt moved and Sarada seconded to accept John Holmlund Nursery as a propagator member of Plant Select®. Motion passed.

Jeff Steiner next discussed his change of status at Colorado State University. He stated that the College of Agricultural Sciences has a new dean for three years, Dr. Ajay Menon, and he is supportive of Jeff. However, Jeff will no longer be Deputy Director of Research and Agricultural Experiment Station Director. The new Dean has appointed two other current faculty for these positions. Jeff will continue to have some role within the Agricultural Experiment Station, but his exact title is yet to be determined. He desires to stay on the Board of Directors for Plant Select® since he feels he can still be helpful to the Board with his background. The Board stated that they hope he will continue to serve.

Pat Hayward then went over her Executive Director report which was previously sent to the Board for review. With no other official board business the board meeting concluded and the Board went into a Visionary Session for Plant Select®.

Plant Select® Board of Directors

Visioning Session for Plant Select®
August 17, 2015

Present:
Gene Pielin, Jim Klett, Sarada Krishnan, Brian Vogt, Matt Edmundson, Jeff Steiner, and Pat Hayward 

Facilitator: 
Brian Vogt facilitated
The purpose of this session was to look at large overall goals for Plant Select® focusing on the needs of the organization and the perceived value of Plant Select® in the marketplace.

The first question asked was, what are the needs of Plant Select®? The following items were mentioned:

1) Business plan

2) Engaged stakeholders

3) Introduce at least six (6) plants per year

4) Meet market demand

5) Breeding program

6) Now a new plant pipeline

7) Expand beyond just consumer to landscape industry

8) Stick to selection process

9) How to promote the whole plant palette

10) Live by our mission

11) Differentiate us in the U.S. market

12) How are we going to stay in business?

13) Economic impact

14) Expand to other countries besides U.S.

15) Selection process staying true to our process and selection and testing first done in Colorado

The next question asked was, what are the board members dreams for Plant Select®? The following comments were received:

1) All Botanic Gardens, Universities and Independent breeders across America use Plant Select® and it’s plants

2) Open Source Model (inclusive not exclusive) - Plant Select® test plants first

3) Respect International contacts (approach other Botanic Gardens & Universities Internationally to join our alliance

4) Licensing

5) Look for the right combinations with other Universities with Land Grant Missions, private leadership and forward-thinking botanic gardens

6) Develop packaged deal for communities

7) Marketing support

8) Create Plant Select® Patagonia (more formal ties with cooperators outside of U.S.)

9) To be the foremost resource on smart landscapes

10) How do we associate with others around the world and in this country – can we create a plug and play model for others? We need to get help to develop these plug and play packages

11) Marketing support – direct or non-direct marketing

12) We need to be able to measure these benchmarks

The next question asked was, why do we want to do this with the Plant Select® program?

1) We want to have a sustainable environment given climate change, etc.

2) Outlet for discovery for Plant Select® 

3) Because we can make a difference

4) It’s going to make the world a better place

5) We want to build on our successes to date

6) We want to be relevant to changing demographics in our society

7) It will be fun to do this

Brian then asked that board members think about and bring to the next board meeting various potential cooperators to help Plant Select® achieve some of these goals. The various assignments were made:

1) Brian & Sarada – will think about 10 botanic gardens that could benefit from partnership with Plant Select®
2) Jim & Jeff – will think about 10 universities, possibly land-grant schools, that could benefit from partnership with Plant Select®
3) Gene & Matt – will think about 10 green industry companies that could benefit from partnership with Plant Select®
Hopefully, at the next board meeting, we can bring our ideas together and have more discussion on this topic.

The question was also asked, how can we help overall marketing plan for Plant Select®? Ideas arose about Pat Hayward meeting with marketing personnel at DBG and asking for help from Colorado State University College of Business. The 2017 budget may need some modification to accomplish these goals.

It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at approximately 3:10 pm.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 12, 2015 at Colorado State University.

[image: image1.jpg]